
Wel co m e t o  w eek 3

Ou r  s c h o o l  a n d  r e gi o n  c o n t i n u e  t o  o p e r a t e  o n  Le v e l  3  r e s t r i c t i o n s .  Fo r  o u r
s c h o o l  t h i s  m e a n s  e s s e n t i a l  v i s i t o r s  o n l y  t o  b e  a l l o w e d  o n s i t e .  Ma s k s
m u s t  b e  w o r n  b y  s t a f f  i n d o o r s .  I t  i s  r e c o m m e n d e d  t h a t  p r i m a r y  s t u d e n t s
w e a r  m a s k s  i n d o o r s .  C OV I D h y gi e n e  a n d  c l e a n i n g m e a s u r e s  a r e  i n  p l a c e
d a i l y .  S t u d e n t s  a n d  s t a f f  a r e  n o t  t o  a t t e n d  s c h o o l  i f  t h e y  h a v e  t h e
m i l d e s t  o f  c o l d  o r  f l u  s y m p t o m s  a n d  i s  r e c o m m e n d e d  t h a t  t h e y  ge t  a
C OV I D t e s t .  I f  y o u r  c h i l d  o r  a  m e m b e r  o f  y o u r  h o u s e h o l d  b e c o m e s
i n f e c t e d  w i t h  C OV I D- 1 9 ,  p l e a s e  c o n t a c t  t h e  s c h o o l  i m m e d i a t e l y .
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Accepting Enrolments now
If you know of any families looking to start their
child in 2022 please share this information with
them or for further information please get them to
contact our office. We are accepting enrolments
now.

Our Pre-Kinder transition program has
recommenced with Wednesday full-day lessons
through-out the term. Our PreKinder students will
participate in full day readiness programs so they
are fully integrated and ready to start at day 1 in
2022. 

Miss Ellem has reported our Pre-Kinder students are
working beautifully each Wednesday.
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Day for Daniel
Next week on Friday we will be participating in 'Day for Daniel'. Students are asked to wear
red and bring a gold coin donation to support this cause. The students will participate in
activities focused on keeping safe. These activities focus on both online and physical
safety.

Book Week Fair
The book fair will be held in Week 5, commencing Monday 1st - Friday 5th November.
Families are welcome to come and look at the book fair. To comply with Covid safety
restrictions, we will be taking 10-minute bookings, to allow families the chance to check
out the wonderful range of books available for purchase.  Please contact the office to book
in a time.
The Book Character Parade will be held on Wednesday, 3 November at 9.30am. Come
dressed as your favourtite book character. Families of students are welcome to attend .

Hot Dog Day - Year 6 Fundraiser
On Wednesday 3rd November Year 6 will hold a hot dog day to fundraise money to finish
the chicken coop. Hot dogs are $3.50 and icy poles are $0.50 each. An order form will go
home next week.    

High School Transition Day
Year 6 students will travel to Maclean High School next week on Wednesday for a big day
of activities as part of their transition to High School program. Abi and Isaac's group will
participate in CAPA - Dabbling in the Arts, Science Experiments, and Geography - Getting
to know the school along with students from neighbouring schools. A BBQ lunch will be
provided on the day. A permission note was sent home yesterday. 



Selective high school placement process for placement in Year 7 in 2023 

Applications for Year 7 entry to selective high schools in 2023 are now open. Applications
will close on 17 November 2021. 

Find information about the application and placement process and apply online at
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-
classes/year-7. 

All applicants are required to sit the Selective High School Placement Test to be held on
Thursday 10 March 2022. 

The application dashboard system enables parents to log in to make updates and add
attachments even after an application is submitted. Parents can also communicate directly
with the High Performing Students Team through the system’s ‘messages’ feature. 

Parents having difficulty completing or submitting an application, can contact the High
Performing Students Team by email ssu@det.nsw.edu.au or by calling 1800 880 367. 

Keep updated on the selective high school placement process at
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public� schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes 

Aurora College virtual selective school

Aurora College is the NSW Department of Education’s virtual selective school.
Aurora offers selective classes in English, mathematics and science to gifted and talented
Year 7-10 students from rural and remote areas across NSW. Students are chosen in the
same way as students in all other selective classes in NSW government schools - via the
NSW Selective High School Test.

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7




CLASSROOM NEWS - MR LITTLE & K/1/2

W E E K  3  -  T e r m  4

Hello from K, 1, 2,

Not long now until I’ll be called off for my second baby. I’m very excited of course and
looking forward to sharing photos of it after my break. We don’t know yet if it’s a boy
or a girl but we will share the news when we know. Name suggestions include
‘Isabelle’ from Lani, ‘Isaac’ from Hunter, ‘Spike’ from Aijah and ‘Blaze’ from Keegan. The
students are excited but some aren’t looking forward to me leaving which is very
sweet. 

Kindies have been writing about ‘Lucy Goosey’, a book about a goose whose name
is Lucy. My class have been learning new Tricky words, FLoSS and ZaCK words and
/ee/ sounds made by ‘y’ and ‘ey’ at the end of the word such as ‘lucky’, ‘puppy’ and
‘Lizzy’. Ms Ellems group has been reading factual texts about paper, a book called
‘Collecting Colour’ and answering comprehension questions about the text. 
In our maths sessions we have completed some of our testing and have been working
hard to complete and start new units. Kindies have started to learn about making
things equal. Year one have been reading and writing teen numbers and counting by
tens. Year two have been doing extension activities, additions and subtractions and
have started a unit on patterns.

A note about homework. Homework is a little different this term. I wanted to give our
students opportunities to extend their skills and knowledge in literacy and numeracy
beyond our lessons. In Literacy, for kindies this means keep reading, keep doing your
Initialit activities. For my class, there is spelling to do, an Initialit workbook (we are up
to lesson 103 btw) and reading. For Ms Ellem's class, there is Initialit Tricky words to
complete and some students will use books that can be accessed from the library. 
In Numeracy, all students will have a workbook labelled with week-by-week activities
starting next week till the end of the term. Homework is beneficial to the students to
build on their understanding of our lessons, and bring class discussion home. If you
have any questions let me know. 

Kind regards
Mr Little
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CLASSROOM NEWS - MR BURGESS & 3/4/5/6
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Good morning parents, the students have been settling back into their
classroom routines and are making great progress in their literacy and
numeracy.

In Literacy the class are each completing units on poetry. Students are
investigating features of poetry such as rhyme, rhythm, onomatopoeia,
personification and alliteration. Students have explored writing acrostic
poems and will continue to experiment creating different types of poetry.

Students are continuing to work hard in their weekly numeracy topics. Year
3 and 4 are currently completing a time unit. Year 5 are developing written
division strategies and Year 6 are working on multiplying and dividing
decimal integers.

Our afternoon sessions have been busy completing our Geography unit on
the world’s cultural diversity. Students are examining different cultures of
the world, including different indigenous groups. Students will also get a
chance to learn about and conduct their own further research on the
history, location and customs of indigenous cultures in Asia and around the
globe.

Regards, 
Mr Burgess
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CLASSROOM NEWS - MRS ESSEX
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As students move through the school system, emotional and behavioural wellbeing
become more important in explaining school engagement, while demographic and
other characteristics become less important.
Students with better attention skills experience greater progress across all year groups.
Those who are engaged in less troublesome behaviour also make more progress and are
more engaged in secondary school.

Student Wellbeing
Mrs Wiseman and I are currently undertaking a professional development course that
focuses on student wellbeing and mental health. A student’s mental health and wellbeing
are addressed in our curriculum. We want our students to be able to start recognising and
regulating emotions, developing empathy for others and understanding relationships,
establishing and building positive relationships, making responsible decisions, working
effectively in teams, handling challenging situations constructively, and developing
leadership skills. As teachers, we are encouraged to consider how to best support students
to develop these capabilities across all learning areas.

What is mental health – The World Health Organisation defines mental health as “a state of
well-being in which each individual realises his or her own potential, can cope with the
normal stresses of life, can work productively and fruitfully, and is able to make a
contribution to his or her own community”.
Given the nature of the last couple of years with the Covid -19 pandemic and the growing
influence of social media our student's emotional well-being is a focus for us here at PIPS. A
student’s wellbeing and social connectedness will have an impact on the individual as they
get older.

What the research tells us - having good school and social connectedness at Year 8 was
associated with the best outcomes in later years. Those students with both poor social and
school connectedness were at higher risk of displaying anxiety or depressive symptoms. 
·students with higher levels of emotional, behavioural, social, and school wellbeing, on
average, have higher levels of academic achievement and are more engaged in school, both
at the time and in later years.

Here at PIPS we explicitly teach wellbeing units and engage in different programs for self-
regulation and reflection. We also introduce structured games and groups that give us the
opportunity to teach new social skills. There are many different ways we can help to support
a student’s Mental Health and wellbeing, we often work with other allied health
professionals. 
If you have any questions or if you are concerned about your child’s wellbeing, please don’t
hesitate to contact us here, or talk to your GP.
Next week we will look at different types of Mental Health problems and disorders. 
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